
Moville Chamber of Commerce Minutes 
December 10, 2018 

 
Woodbury Central High School choir performed several of the Christmas concert 
pieces. 
Opening prayer was given by Rev. Harold Werley. 
Chris Countryman thanked the Woodbury Central ProStart  students for preparing 
the lunch.  
 
Old Business:  
•Treasurer’s Report: Jeannie Krueger reported of balance of $7,463.70 before 
paying for today’s meals. 
• Minutes from the last meeting are available at visitmoville.com or see Lisa Fouts. 
• School News: WC Cheer team received 2​nd​ at state competition. Dance team earned 
a 1​st​ & 4​th​ place at state. BB girls are 7-0 now. Wrestling team is 7-0  and BB boys are 
improving. Choir and band concerts this month. Student of the month is Louisa 
Fickbohm. 
•City News: Mr. Fisher reported city crews are doing maintenance on equipment at 
this time. Also council is working on capital improvement plan and budget. 
•MCDAI: Committee is still seeking a grocer for the store and continue to work on 
the the holiday lighting project. 
•Santa Day: Randi Weaver reported a lower attendance for Santa Day – could be due 
to the change in time. Proceeds from the Mason lunch will go to the Community 
Basket. 
• Chamber Drawing Boxes: 230 signed up and gave out 20 - $20 Moville Bucks 
certificates. 
New Business:  
•Security National Bank Open House is Thursday, Dec 13 and Countryman Financial 
Open House is Wednesday, December 12. 
•Lisa Rippke from the Woodbury County Library talked about the Festival of Trees 
that is going on at the library. Encouraged everyone to visit and bid on silent auction 
items which support the library reading programs. Special music will be held on 
Monday, December 17. 
 
Today’s Meal Attendance: 28 Chamber members & 38 Choir = 66 
 
Next meeting: Monday, January 14, 2019 at the Community Center 
 


